Sujin Oh Research Paper Proposal Seminar II March 5<sup>th</sup>, 2018

## A Retrograde in Asian Beauty Standards

The topic I am studying is how western beauty standards have changed Asian beauty standards despite a retrograde in what is considered, "beautiful Asian features" in the West. Recently, in the fashion industry there has been an influx of Asian models with very primitive Asian features. I would like to study this topic because I am interested in looking into the irony of how Asians want to look more "western", yet Westerners desire more "Asian" features. I want to help readers understand that no matter what ethnicity and social media prefers, everyone is unique and beautiful. Beauty standards in different cultures date back to ancient times and it is inevitable for certain values to be imperishable.

- 1. Leading Research Questions and Hypothesis
  - a. How has western beauty standards changed Asian beauty standards?
  - b. Why have Asian beauty standards faced a retrograde in the Western beauty industry?
  - c. What is your working hypothesis? That is, at this point in your research, what do you think the answer is to your main question?

## 2. Research Strategy

a. What do you intend to find out through research?

What is considered beautiful in Asia now?

- Having big double eyelids, high and thin nose, full eyebrows
- Doe-eyes or almond eyes, round forehead.
- Preferably a v-line chin.
- Clear white skin
- Long natural hair
- Above 5'3

What is considered a "beautiful Asian face" in the West?

- Thin, long eyes that stretch out
- Large small lips
- Strong facial features (cheekbones, jaw)
- Varies.

## Why is it different?

- South Koreans get over thousands of dollars worth of plastic surgery in order to look more "western" however in the West primitive Asian features are favored more.

- b. What assumptions are you bringing to your research?
- It is different due to social media projections
- In South Korea, Korean pop idols and actresses are known to be the most beautiful women in the country. They have the features favored by everyone in Korea and therefore regular people strive to look like celebrities.
- c. What do you know so far?
- South Koreans get surgery in order to look western. They spend more than thousands of dollars every time they get surgery. Starting from their skin, to their foreheads.
- South Korea's plastic surgery industry is as lucrative as their I.T industry.

d.

Afp. "A plus-size challenge to South Korea's beauty 'norm'." Daily Mail Online. August 30, 2016. Accessed March 04, 2018. <a href="http://www.dailymail.co.uk/wires/afp/article-3764527/A-plus-size-challenge-South-Koreas-beauty-norm.html">http://www.dailymail.co.uk/wires/afp/article-3764527/A-plus-size-challenge-South-Koreas-beauty-norm.html</a>.

- Alibhai-Brown, Yasmin. "Why are Asian women aspiring to Western ideals of beauty?" The Independent. October 23, 2011. Accessed March 04, 2018.

  <a href="http://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/fashion/features/why-are-asian-women-aspiring-to-western-ideals-of-beauty-2136868.html">http://www.independent.co.uk/life-style/fashion/features/why-are-asian-women-aspiring-to-western-ideals-of-beauty-2136868.html</a>.
- Chung, Ah Young . "Tracing history of cosmetics." Koreatimes. January 31, 2013. Accessed March 06, 2018. http://www.koreatimes.co.kr/www/news/culture/2015/11/203\_129776.html.
- Kim, Violet. "Welcome to the plastic surgery capital of the world." CNN. Accessed March 04, 2018. <a href="http://travel.cnn.com/seoul/visit/ideals-beauty-plastic-surgery-capital-world-389581/">http://travel.cnn.com/seoul/visit/ideals-beauty-plastic-surgery-capital-world-389581/</a>.
- Kong, Daniel. "Unmasking East Asia's Beauty Ideals." The Business of Fashion. September 21, 2016. Accessed March 04, 2018. <a href="https://www.businessoffashion.com/articles/global-currents/unmasking-east-asias-beauty-ideals">https://www.businessoffashion.com/articles/global-currents/unmasking-east-asias-beauty-ideals</a>.
- Pak, Eudie. "The Ugly Truth About the '100 Years of Korean Beauty' Video." The Huffington Post. March 25, 2015. Accessed March 06, 2018. <a href="https://www.huffingtonpost.com/eudie-pak/the-ugly-truth-about-the-100-years-of-korean-beauty-video\_b\_6936460.html">https://www.huffingtonpost.com/eudie-pak/the-ugly-truth-about-the-100-years-of-korean-beauty-video\_b\_6936460.html</a>.
- Svitak, Adora. "The Asian Beauty Problem." The Huffington Post. May 05, 2014. Accessed March 04, 2018. <a href="https://www.huffingtonpost.com/adora-svitak/teen-body-image">https://www.huffingtonpost.com/adora-svitak/teen-body-image</a> b 5251604.html.

- Tai, Crystal . "The Korean beauty industry: ugly face of a national obsession." South China Morning Post. December 26, 2017. Accessed March 06, 2018. http://www.scmp.com/lifestyle/fashion-luxury/article/2125286/k-beauty-ugly-face-south-koreas-obsession-women-looking.
- Youn, Dr. Anthony. "Asia's ideal beauty: Looking Caucasian." CNN. June 26, 2013. Accessed March 04, 2018. https://www.cnn.com/2013/06/25/health/asian-beauty/index.html.